May 20, 2018 - Pentecost Sunday Pastoral Staff

Fr. Terrance Klein, Pastor

214 N. Main St., Ellinwood, KS 67526 Jamie Komarek Secretary

Marlene Clayton SJS Lead Teacher
St. Joseph Parish 564-2534/564-2613 Fax
St. Joseph School 564-2721/564-2714 Fax

Ellinwood Parish Center 564-2990

www.StJosephEllinwood.com

Steve Schachle, Parish Administrator - Claflin & Odin P. O. Box 197, Claflin, KS 67525 - SSchachle@hotmail.com

Immaculate Conception & Holy Family 587-3628
Claflin Parish Center 587-2339
Claflin & Odin Parish Fax 588-3628
www.IccClaflin.com www.holyfamilyodin.com

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Sat. 4:00pm Ellinwood, Sun., 8:00am Claflin, 7:30am Odin & by appointment.

INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK

He breathed on them

"Receive the Holy Spirit."

and said to them.

Mon. Weekday (5/21)

Mass 9:30am Hospital [E] +Brett Moeder

Tues. St. Rita of Cascia (5/22) Mass 8:15am [C] +Ann Oberle

Wed. Weekday (5/23) Mass 8:15am [E] For Rain

Thurs. Weekday (5/24) Mass 8:15am [C] +Alfred Hammeke

Fri. St. Bede the Venerable, (5/25)

St. Gregory VII, St. Mary Magdalene de Pazzi Mass 8:15am [E] +Robert & Bonnie Wirth

The Most Holy Trinity (5/26)

Mass 5:00pm [E] +Judy Daffern

THE MOST HOLY TRINITY (5/27)

Mass 8:00am [O] +Bernard Boor Mass 8:30am [C] Parish Cluster

Mass 10:30am [E] Living & Dec D of I, Circle #7

"There are different kinds of spiritual gifts but the same Spirit; there are different forms of service but the same Lord; there are different workings but the same God who produces all of them in everyone." - 1 CORINTHIANS 12:4-6

All of us are blessed, regardless of our own individual circumstances; God has given each of us many gifts. How we use those gifts is our gift back to God. For God's plan to work, each must do what we are called to do and guess what – we are not all called to do the same thing!

SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR SUNDAY, MAY 27

Dt 4:32-34, 39-40, Rom 8:14-17, Mt 28: 16-20

Vocation View: Jesus sends us the gift of peace and the Spirit to renew the earth. What gifts can you use to renew the earth? Let the Spirit fill you and use you! (John 20:19-23). If you think God is calling you to priesthood or to consecrated life, visit our website at www.dcdiocese.org/vocations

Ministers - St. Joseph

Weekday Servers: Week of May 19 - Drew Heinz, Ava Thill May 26 & 27 Eector 1 Strecker Vonne Strecker Vonne Strecker Farla Gonzales Farla Gonzales Farla Gonzales

EM Rosie Joiner Kent Roth
Steve Oelke Rick Thomas
Amy Oelke Lori Thomas
Jerome Huslig Lori Hammeke
Joe Schulte Sharon Gatton
Accomp/Cantor Leon/Marlene Clayton Leon/Kelsey Menges

Servers: Haley Rugan Lane Klepper

Karson Harrington LukeWondra

Sacristan JoAnn Roth Kent Robl

Greeters May 26 :Amy & Steve Oelke Family, Angie Hammeke Greeters May 27 Monte & Robin Doll Familly, Kelly & Kristen Wondra Family

Ministers - Immaculate Conception

Sunday, May 27, 2018 - 8:30am

Lectors: Darah Harrison, Kent Praeger

EM: Toby Holmes, Sheri Holmes, Joe Jordan, Joan Miller,

Carmen Johnson

Gift Bearers: John & Lori Koester Greeters: Leon & Judy Oberle Servers: Peyton Dody, Tyler Holmes

Sacristan: Joan Miller

Weekday Mass Schedule

5/22/18 Lector: Jane Steinert, EM: Carla Liebl & Bill Thomas 5/24/18 Lector: Nancy Schartz, EM: Joan Miller, Jim Oberle

Ministers - Holy Family

Sunday, May 27, 2018-8:00am

Lector: Alan Hickel

EM: Jr. Beran, Carol Lamatsch, Norma Schneweis

Greeters: Randy Demel, Jack Schneweis

Gifts: Monte Jacobs, Ray Jenisch

Servers: Cole Lamatsch, Kylie Lamatsch

DON'T FORGET TO PURCHASE YOUR SCRIP.

REMEMBER TO REGISTER YOUR DILLONS PLUS CARD AND

ST. JOSEPH CHURCH

Church Support

Wkly offering needed to meet budget \$7,732.01

Envelopes \$3,420.00 Offertory \$152.77

Online Giving \$1,230.00

Total Weekend Collection \$4,802.77

Envelopes Mailed 204 Envelopes Returned 53 Online Donors 44

Sp. Collections: Bell Tower \$55.00

PETITION SCHEDULE, Weekend of May 27th: Terri Huslig.

FINANCE COUNCIL MEETING, Monday, May 21st, 7:00pm at the parish office.

K OF C MEETING is rescheduled for May, due to Memorial Day. Set for Tuesday, May 29th, 2018 at 7:30 in Parish Center.

COMMODITY DISTRIBUTION, Monday, May 21st from 5-6pm at United Church of Christ.

CONGRATULATIONS to the St. Joseph 8th Grade Class of 2018! Those graduating are: *Ison Dauber, Karson Harrington, Colby Heinz, Caden Rowan, Shaun Weber, and Cody Zink.* Our best wishes go with you as you enter high school. May God bless you always!

BAPTISM was celebrated last weekend for **Oaklyn Reign Thomas**, daughter of Ethan & Ashlie Thomas. We are happy to welcome Oaklyn as a new member into our community of faith. We offer congratulations to Ethan & Ashlie and thank them for sharing the gift of Oaklyn with us.

SJS PARENTS, please remember your obligation to purchase scrip over the summer months. Scrip is available at the church office, before and after weekend Masses, and from the following individuals: Darci Lyman, Karen Kramp, Angie Gunn @ FMI, Jenny Kasselman, and Meredith Joiner. Please make every effort to purchase scrip for EFF, Walmart, and Amazon before you shop!

A REMINDER that when you use cash or check to purchase gas at Zip s, they contribute three cents for each gallon to St. Joseph School. For the month of April, Zip s contributed \$230 to our school! Thanks for purchasing gas at Zip s and thanks to Zip s for the contributions!

BEST CHOICE SAVE-A-LABEL PROGRAM -When you purchase Best Choice products at your favorite store supplied by Associated Wholesale Grocers, please save the UPC (proof of purchase) portion. St. Joseph School will earn \$30 cash for each bundle of 1,000 UPC's submitted. When you shop at EFF, or any store that sells Best Choice brand, consider purchasing Best Choice items, tear off the UPC labels, and place them in the Box Tops container in the entryway of church or drop them off at the school. This is another simple way to earn cash for our school!

FOOD BANK CURRENT NEEDS: Cereal, Peanut butter, Jelly, Pickles, Ketchup, Mustard, Saltines, Soup of any kind, Hamburger Helper, Vegetables or Fruit of any kind, Noodles, Deodorant, Pancake Mix

ST. JOHN'S CDC SUMMER RALLY starts June 4th - 29th for ages 2 years to 6 years. Our top priority is to instill a love for God's word and to inspire future innovators and build their confidence in the natural ability to dream and create! Class will be from 8:00am - 11:00am or 12:00pm to 3:00pm. The cost is \$75.00 and must be paid in full by May 25th. All classes will be held at the Main Street Campus. If you have questions or to enroll your child call Jodi at 564-2885.

PARISH CLUSTER NOTES

NEW TO THE PARISH CLUSTER? Welcome to St. Joseph Parish, Ellinwood, Immaculate Conception Parish, Claflin and Holy Family Parish, Odin we are pleased to have you join us in worship. If you would like to join one of the parishes, please register online by going to our website, www.StJosephEllinwood.com, www.IccClaflin.com, www.HolyFamilyOdin.com or you may call 620-564-2534 or stop by the parish office 109 W 3rd Street in Ellinwood and register. Welcome and God Bless!

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS - All notes for the bulletin should be emailed to jkomarek@stjosephellinwood.com or submitted in writing to the parish office, 109 W. 3rd, St., Ellinwood. The deadline is noon on Tuesday.

MEMORIAL DAY MASS - Fr. Terry Klein will say Mass on Monday, May 28th at 8:30am at Sts. Peter & Paul Church, 5 miles north of Ellinwood. The Mass will follow the cemetery service at Sts. Peter & Paul Cemetery, which will begin at 8:00am.

JUST A REMINDER that if you have changed your phone number or email address, please contact Jamie Komarek at 620-564-2534 or jkomarek@stjosephellinwood.com to give her your new information to update in our parishioner database, so we will know how to get in touch with you. Thank you!

LOTTO ST. JOE 2018 winner of the \$50 weekly drawing for May 18th is Paul Robl. All tickets are re-entered, so one can win multiple times. All proceeds go directly to the support of St. Joseph School.

ELEMENTARY TEACHER POSITIONS open at St. Joseph Catholic School in Ellinwood. SJCS is a caring, positive, structured learning environment where students are excited to learn. To apply, contact Marlene Clayton, 620-564-2721 or send application to 111 W 3rd in Ellinwood.

SUMMERTIME - "Summertime and the living is easy." That's what the favorite song says. The **living** may be easy, but often the **giving** is not. Summer collection often drop significantly in our parish cluster because of vacation travel, sports schedules and other activities that cause parishioners to attend Mass in other parishes. If you would like to make your giving easy and consistent this summer, please consider our electronic giving option. This is a simple and secure way to make and track your parish giving. If you would like to learn more, please contact the parish office at 620-564-2534 or check our website at www.stjosephellinwood.com, www.IccClaflin.com, or www.holyfamilyodin.com.

ARE YOU IN NEED OF HELP with yard work, housework, painting, cleaning windows, or need assistance during a wedding, event, or any other type of special project? If so, consider hiring the ICC NCYC group to help! Many of our ICC students are working to raise money so they can attend the National Catholic Youth Conference in 2019. If you have a project and could use their assistance, please call Sydney Rugan at 620-282-0773.

FOR SALE - Kenmore Window Air Conditioner. The unit was purchased in August 2013 for the parish office in Ellinwood, and was used for 3 years before central air was installed. Please call the parish office at 620-564-2534 for details.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR SAINT JOSEPH SCHOOL LIVING LEGACY FUND

Italian Dinner

June 3, 2018 – St. Joseph Parish Center Choice of Lasagne or Chicken Tetrazzini See the details on Flyers, Posters & Newsletter

THE ELLINWOOD AMERICAN LEGION is serving pan fried chicken every Sunday from 11:30am to 2:00pm. Cost is \$10.00 for adults and \$5.00 for children 12 and under. Bring your family and come enjoy a great meal after church!

2018 MEN'S & WOMEN'S ACTS RETREATS: Women's Retreat: October 25-28, 2018; Men's retreat: November 15-18, 2018. Both retreats will be held at the Heartland Center for Spirituality in Great Bend. For more information, contact Paula Brozek at 620-793-8172 or Mel Waite at 620-564-2518.

THE CATHEDRAL OF OUR LADY OF GUADALUPE is

seeking a Director of Finance and Administration. This leadership position is the steward of the finances of Cathedral of Our Lady of Guadalupe to include managing and developing resources for the benefit of the ministries of the parish. To request additional information on position specifications and requirements and/or to apply: Email cover letter, resume and salary history to tlampe@dcdiocese.org or mail to Catholic Diocese of Dodge City, Attn: Human Resources, 910 Central, Dodge City, KS 67801. (620) 227-1534.

CAMP CRISTO REY, a camp designed to immerse young people in the beauty, goodness and truth of nature and their Catholic faith will be held in June at Camp Lakeside outside of Scott City. Two sessions will be offered. The first camp is for students who have completed their 5th/6th grade years and will be Sunday, June 10 through Tuesday, June 12. The second camp for those who have completed their 7th/8th grade years is scheduled for June 14 through June 16. Cost for each camp is \$230. Register online: www.dcyouth.org/camp-cristo-rey.

SAVE THE DATE and make plans now for the 2018 Dechant Foundation Annual Golf Classic, September 7, at Mariah Hills Golf Course in Dodge City. Get your teams organized and enter soon. The proceeds benefit the Retired Priest's Fund of the Diocese of Dodge City. Call Mark Roth at 620-227-1535 or email

mroth@dcdiocese.org to register and for more information. **BE AWARE** that online technologies give traffickers the ability to exploit a greater number of victims and advertise their services globally. Social media opens the door for predators to gain access to your child. U.S. Catholic Sisters Against Human Trafficking. sistersagainsttrafficking.org

IMMACULATE CONCEPTION CHURCH

Church Support
Weekend Collection: \$1,532.50
Envelopes \$1,470.00 Offertory \$62.50
Votives \$19.25 Repairs \$50.00

PENTECOST - St. Paul reminds us today that all of our gifts have their source in the Holy Spirit and that those gifts are given "for the common good." What gifts are mine to share?

OPEN POSITION -After many years of dedicated service, Marcie Liebl has decided that at the end of June, she will give up her job of cleaning the church. Marcie, Immaculate Conception sincerely appreciates your loyal and responsible work ethic, in keeping our church looking great every week!

That means that we have an opening for someone who would like to take over Marcie's job, effective July 1. The position pays \$12.50 an hour, less taxes and withholding required by the government, and it would be an estimate of 2 hours each week. This should work out to be approximately \$75 a month after deductions. Probably enough to cover a cell phone or cable bill for only 2 hours of work each week, is one way to look at it. Extra hours would occasionally be available for special situations or events like preparation before a funeral and such. The days/times are flexible. The cleaning can be done any time after our Thursday morning Mass, but before Sunday morning Mass. We are looking for someone who is interested in a year-round position, as opposed to a summer-only job.

HOLY FAMILY CHURCH

Church Support Weekend Collection: \$1,502.00 Envelopes \$1,285.00 Offertory \$217.00

HEADS UP! (Literally!) The roofing company that we have hired to fix our roof leak around the steeple, will begin working on the church the first week of June, with an estimate of 1 to 2 weeks to complete, depending on weather, etc.

THE ODIN K OF C MEETING has been moved to May 21st at 730pm.

